
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September ’24 
 Supplementary Bulletin  

Report on Leaders’ Council Meeting  

26 August 2024 
 
Approval was given for the following: 

 Leave for Rev Delma from Tuesday, 24 September to Monday, 30 September 2024. 
 Brisbane Festival Male Voice Choir to hold its Gospel in Song presentation in St Stephen’s 

Church on 21 June 2025. 
 Men’s Shelter Appeal to be conducted during October 2024. 

Leaders Council also noted that the internal auditor, Irene Leegwater, had found the 2023/4 financial 
records to be satisfactory for the Parish groups – MUCAF, Girls Brigade, Breakfast Ministry and Country 
Fellowship. Irene’s assistance is very much appreciated. 

Leaders Council confirmed its support for MUCAF, the Adult Fellowship Group which actively provides 
hospitality, enjoys social interaction, supports missional and fund raising activities, and funds Auditorium 
cleaning. It encourages as many members of the congregation who are able to support this Group which 
currently needs a Secretary and Treasurer to continue. 

Leaders Council considered matters directed to it from the Annual Parish Meeting and action is being 
initiated on the following:  

 Identifying assistance available for any grant applications it may decide to undertake regarding 
property repair. 

 Finalising the 2024/5 budget. 
 Sorting out financial responsibilities to commence from January 2025. 

Leaders Council confirmed that it would focus on resolving the current property issues before taking a 
longer term view of the Parish’s property holdings.                                           

Diana Collins  

Leaders Council Secretary  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRAYER MEETING 
Please join us as we pray for our 

congregation and our community. 
 

Mondays 8:30am to 9:00am in  
St Stephen’s Church  

 
 
 

Commencing Monday  
2nd September  

2024.  

CHURCH BREAKFAST APPEAL 
“THANK YOU” 

to everyone who contributed to the recent 
Breakfast Appeal. 

The result was $604.00 in cash, 30 tins 
of Baked Beans and 10 packets of Rolled 

Oats. 
I am so grateful for your support and 

partnership in this Ministry. 
 

Marion Tappenden  
Breakfast Co-ordinator 

CHURCH BREAKFAST VACANCIES 
 
There are currently three vacancies on the roster. Two 
on the second Tuesday of the Month, and another on 
the fourth Tuesday. The second and fourth Tuesday 
could be worked by one person working fortnightly or by 
two separate people working monthly. 
 
These are all 6.00a.m. starts with very warm fellowship 
to be had while preparing food for breakfast. 
 
Relief workers too are urgently needed as there are four 
people unable to fulfil their duties at this time and only 
one relief worker available most of the time. 
 

Please speak to me after church for   
more information or phone me on 
0437297761. 

 
Marion Tappenden  

Breakfast Co-ordinator 
 

Tuesday 3 September 
ARCO presents THE SUNRISE 

ST STEPHEN’S UNITING CHURCH MARYBOROUGH @ 6.00PM 
 

A clarinet melody, rising like the sun from shimmering strings. Five of Australia’s 
most brilliant musicians. Works beloved and new from an age of discovery and 

emotion. 

ARCO’s ‘The Sunrise’ takes in a sweep of classical quartets, including 
buoyant Mozart, melancholy Beethoven, turbulent Crusell and a 
sparkling 18th-century clarinet arrangement of Haydn’s ‘Sunrise’. 

Hear the Australian Romantic & Classical Orchestra in the intimacy of chamber 
music and meet musicians and instruments up close over Talk & Tea. 

Bask in the luminous sonorities of rare historic clarinet, violin, viola and 
cello. Connect deeply with a panorama of emotions. Experience ‘The 

Sunrise.’ 

The Sunrise tour is proudly supported by Arts QLD, the Gambling 
Community Benefit Fund, Bundaberg and Maryborough Regional Arts 

Development Fund. 

BREAKFAST MINISTRY NEWS 

 

Rev Delma will be on  
ANNUAL LEAVE from 

Tuesday 24 September  
to  

Monday 30 September 2024.  

Returning to work on Tuesday 1 October. 

During this time for all church matters please 
Contact Leaders Council Chair- Denise Wilschut, 
Secretary- Diana Collins or the church office 9am 
and 1:30pm, Thurs & Fri, on 0402 425 340.  
 

 

SAVE THE DATE 


